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FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, DC 20426

March 5, 2014
OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS









 Project No. 2246-058--California

Yuba River Hydroelectric Project








Yuba County Water Agency
Mr. Curt Aikens

Yuba County Water Agency

1220 F Street

Marysville, CA  95901-4740

Reference:
Extension of Time to Conduct Radio-telemetry Study 
Dear Mr. Aikens:
On February 11, 2014, you requested a one-year extension of time to complete Study 7.11a, Radio-telemetry Study of Spring- and Fall-run Chinook Salmon Migratory Behavior Downstream of Narrows 2 Powerhouse (Radio-telemetry Study).  The approved Study Plan requires you to conduct the study  during May-December 2014 and file a final report by March 31, 2015.  The purpose of the study is to determine whether or not there is any correlation between operation of the Narrows 2 powerhouse and movement and behavior of fish in the Yuba River between the Narrows 2 powerhouse and the downstream Narrows 1 powerhouse.
Your reason for requesting the extension of time is based on the extraordinary dry conditions in the Yuba River Watershed.
  You believe that the Narrows 2 powerhouse may not operate at all in 2014 because of these low-flow conditions and that the unprecedented dry conditions may affect the normal salmon upstream migration behavior to the Narrows pool.

The anomalous 2014 low-flow conditions in California make it unlikely that you could meet the objectives of the approved study.  Because the results of the study are necessary for the Commission’s environmental analysis of project effects and evaluation of potential protection, mitigation, and enhancement measures for the new license, your request is granted.  The Radio-telemetry Study should be conducted in 2015 with a final report filed by March 31, 2016.
If you have any questions, please contact Alan Mitchnick at (202) 502-6074.








Sincerely,








Vince Yearick








Director








Division of Hydropower Licensing
cc:
Mailing List


Public Files

� Water year 2014 is expected to be the driest year on record in California.





